Dear Mr Martin, 

Apologies for this late consultation response, however I am out of the country at the moment.

I wish to lodge an objection to the system as proposed.

The proposed 4 and 6m high poles with cameras mounted on top are a wholly inappropriate solution for providing CCTV coverage in this situation. Whilst these four pole-mounted plus one lift motor room mounted camera may be the simplest way of providing the coverage deemed required, they are a clumsy solution, unsightly and more akin to a prison or similar facility where the only determining factor is security and surveillance. Oakshott Court by contrast is a well-designed, residential estate and so when planning a CCTV installation other factors such as visual amenity must play a part.

The proposed 4m high poles fixed to the end of the 1st floor walkways at Phoenix Road and Werrington Street would be particularly unsightly fixed to the walkway in the centre of these clear vistas which are the very visible and primary access to the estate for many residents and visitors. These unsightly intrusions would immediately give the impression that one is entering a dangerous place as well as the pole bases creating unnecessary obstructions within the walkway. If cameras are indeed required in a similar location they could be mounted to street lamp posts, just off-site.

The proposed 6m high poles are frankly ridiculous and out of place, standing centrally and looming high over these open areas.  Due to the amount of glazing into residents homes that these cameras would witness,  the amount of privacy masking that would be required to make them comply would render them almost useless and coverage would be better served by alternatively located, discrete cameras. 

A similar scope of CCTV coverage could be designed using only the single (existing) lift motor room camera at high level and a number of fixed / PTZ cameras positioned on the ends of the blocks. Whilst this would required more cameras, the cost of the poles would be omitted and the installation would generally be much easier as cable runs already exist on top of the blocks.

Whether a CCTV system of this scale is actually required is another matter - but my only knowledge of any consultation happened over 2.5 years ago involving only a few residents at a time of particularly high anti social behaviour (ASB). My understanding is that ASB on the estate has substantially reduced in the past year after the eviction of some problem tenants so I don’t understand why this proposal is now being pursued with no consultation of the residents or involvement of the TRA.

I also wish to point out some inconsistencies in the submission:

1.  The submitted drawings show poles with box-type cameras whereas the “Project Proposal" tender document, presumably submitted instead of a suitable Design and Access or Planning Statement notes that the cameras would be DM Smartvu 1080p mini dome. The drawings don’t reflect this.

2. The drawings also do not show the anti-climb guards which will no doubt be required in this type of installation. These, which are generally required on pole mounted cameras in public areas, would make the installation even more ‘prison-like’ and visually inappropriate.

3. The email of support from Councillor Jonathan Simpson refers to 'this camera” singular - which suggests that he is not actually aware of the extent of the proposal.

In summary this is an inappropriate and heavy-handed proposal, done without proper consultation around the actual requirements for CCTV system and how they may best be implemented to protect the visual amenity of the estate. The planning application should be rejected and consultation with the TRA should be commenced to find an appropriate solution.

kind regards

Robin

Robin Clark

Leaseholder, 41 Oakshott Court

